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Subject: FW: PMQ transcript - infected blood 

For info 

Rowena Jecock 

Head of Policy, Blood Safety & Supply 
Department Public and International Health Directorate 
of Health Department of Health, 79 Whitehall SW1A 2NS 

E: Rowena.Jecock@,_,-,-_GRO-C L _GRO-C 
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From: Balabanoff, Naomi 
Sent: 25 March 2015 14:47 
To: Jecock, Rowena; Cole, Ben; Noterman, Mark; Menicou, Kypros; Nugent, Julie 
Subject: PMQ transcript 

Copy and pasted from Hansard as the link will change tomorrow. Rory Stewart asked the PM about contaminated blood at PMQs today. Transcript below, including the 
opposition's comments on it. 

Rory Stewart (Penrith and The Border) (Con): 
One of the most disturbing scandals has been the infection of thousands of people across the nation with HIV and hepatitis C through contaminated blood. 
Today Lord Penrose publishes a report that follows nearly 25 years of campaigning by Members on both sides of this House to address the scandal. Will the 
Prime Minister, as the last act of his Government, ensure that there is a full apology, transparent publication and, above all, proper compensation for the 
families terribly affected by this scandal? 
The Prime Minister: 
My hon. Friend is absolutely right to raise this, with the Penrose report being published today. I can do all of the three things he asks for. I know that many 
Members on all sides of this House have raised the question of infected blood, and I have spoken about how constituents have been to my surgeries. While it 
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will be for the next Government to take account of these findings, it is right that we use this moment to recognise the pain and the suffering experienced by 
people as a result of this tragedy. It is difficult to imagine the feelings of unfairness that people must feel at being infected with something like hepatitis C or 
HIV as a result of a totally unrelated treatment within the NHS. To each and every one of those people, I would like to say sorry on behalf of the Government 
for something that should not have happened. 

No amount of money can ever fully make up for what did happen, but it is vital that we move as soon as possible to improve the way that payments are made to 
those infected by this blood. I can confirm today that the Government will provide up to £25 million in 2015-16 to support any transitional arrangements to a 
better payments system. I commit that, if I am Prime Minister in May, we will respond to the findings of this report as a matter of priority. 

Finally, I know that Lord Penrose was unable to present the findings of his report today because of illness. I am sure the whole House would want to send him 
our very best wishes. 
Edward Miliband (Doncaster North) (Lab): 
Let me first say that I fully associate myself with the remarks that the Prime Minister has just made about the victims of infected blood. We undertake today to 
act on those recommendations as well. 

Naomi Balabanoff 

Blood Safety & Supply Policy Team 
Department Department of
of Health E: naomi.balabanoffc GRO-C GRO-C _ _._._._._._._._.,. ,._._._._._.-.-.-._._.-._._._._._._._._._. 

Follow us on Twitter @DHgovuk 
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